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MEMORANDUM FOR: ROSEMARY LAHASKY 
    Deputy Assistant Secretary 

for Employment and Training 
 

 
 
 
FROM:   ELLIOT P. LEWIS 
    Assistant Inspector General 
      for Audit 
 
SUBJECT: Audit of Job Corps’ High School Diploma and High 

School Equivalency Attainment Results 
 

 
In response to numerous hotline complaints, the Office of Inspector General is 
initiating an audit of the Employment and Training Administration’s (ETA) Office of 
Job Corps High School Diploma and High School Equivalency attainment results.  
 
We will contact your audit liaisons to schedule an entrance conference so we can 
discuss the audit’s objective(s), scope, methodology, and timeframes. Please 
notify the appropriate officials of our plans to initiate work. If you have any 
questions, please contact Ray Armada, Audit Director, at (415) 235-8173 or 
Jon Ling, Audit Manager, at (415) 902-3833.  
 
cc: Lenita Jacobs-Simmons, National Director, Job Corps  
 Greg Hitchcock, Audit Liaison, ETA 

Julie Cerruti, Audit Liaison, ETA 
Sheena Liburd-Perrus, Audit Liaison, Job Corps 

 


